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Marthan Theart

From: Melissa Fourie

Sent: 26 February 2015 12:03 PM

To: Catherine Horsfield; Marthan Theart; Coriaan De Villiers

Subject: Fwd: Proposed Yzermyn Underground Coal Mine in the Mabola Protected Envi

-------- Original message --------

From: Milicent Solomons

Date:26/02/2015 11:50 (GMT+02:00)

To: Wilma Lutsch

Cc: Melissa Fourie ,Fiona Grimett ,Humbu Mafumo ,Ishaam Abader ,Jones Muleso Kharika ,Karl Naude ,Sabelo
Malaza ,Pumeza Skepe ,Skumsa Mancotywa ,Siboniso Mbense

Subject: Re: Proposed Yzermyn Underground Coal Mine in the Mabola Protected Envi

Dear Wilma

Your email below refers; please note that the queries related to the Protected Areas Act and authorisations that need
io be obtained from the Minister to mine in the protected environment. We do not deal with these matters and it
should be directed to the D: Protected Areas for a response.

We currently have one in-process application for environmental authorisation and the amended Final EIR was
only received in February 2015. The decision has not yet been made and is only due in approx 100 days. This query
relates to an already obtained Mining Permit.

Kind regards

Milicent

This message and any attachments transmitted with it are intended solely for the addressee(s) and may be legally
privileged and/or confidential. If you have received this message in error please destroy it and notify the sender. Any
unauthorized usage, disclosure, alteration or dissemination is prohibited. The Department of Environmental Affairs
accepts no responsibility for any loss whether it be direct, indirect or consequential, arising from information made
available and actions resulting there from. The views and opinions expressed in this e-mail message may not
necessarily be those of Management.

>>> Wilma Lutsch 02/25/15 4:08 PM >>>
Dear Millicent

The attached letter was received from Mellissa Fourie, Executive Director of the Centre for Environmental Rights,
requesting a response to a number of questions regarding the granting of a mining right to Atha-Africa Ventures in
respect of a mining area that falls within the Mabola Protected Environment.

After investigations in this regard, it became apparent that your section dealt with this matter at a previous occasion,
and therefore a friendly request to respond as a matter of urgency to Ms Fourie, as she has to lodge an appeal
against the granting of a mining right.

Please also find a response to a media query in this regard for your information.
Kind regards

Wilma Lutsch

Director: Biodiversity Conservation

Department of Environmental Affairs
Tel 012 3998827



Cell: 082 657 2322
E-mail: wlutsch@environment.gov.za




